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MINUTES OF FRIENDS OF CALLINGTON ROAD LOCAL NATURE RESERVE MEETING HELD

TUESDAY 20th October 2015 AT TESCO, CALLINGTON ROAD at 6.30pm
	PRESENT
	Jon Allen (JA), Doug Bradshaw (DB), Denis Stuckey (DS), Angela Stuckey (AS), Pete Stone (PS), Mavis Stone (MS), Pam Tanner (PT), Cllr Chris Davies (CD), Nicola Ramsden (NR)



	APOLOGIES
	Tim Warnes (TW), Andrea Warnes (AW), Ruth Gilliam (RG)


	1
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the previous meeting held on 30 June 2015 were agreed.


	

	2
	FoCRLNR CONSTITUTION

Cllr Chris Davies had previously mentioned the requirement to submit the Constitution to the Council.  JA has forwarded a finalised version to Tracey Morgan at BCC who has acknowledged it.

	

	3
	RESERVE MANAGEMENT
Dog bins – Initial plans were to replace the rusting bins with ones recycled from other parks.  However in August the rusting dog bins and litter bins were replaced with large capacity combined bins, since both types of waste can now be collected together.  The arrangement seems to be working well with regular emptying and the new bins having larger capacity.

Vehicles – in the middle part of the year the collection vehicle was driving diagonally across the meadow from the Wooton Park entrance to empty the bin below Imperial Walk.  JA raised the matter at Neighbourhood Partnership meetings and the top bin is now collected from Imperial Walk.

Hay Cut – the hay cut was made in August and also included the Upper Slopes meadow, which has been missed in previous years.  That area is once again coming under control and gave a very good display of various wild flowers this year.

Strimming – despite the requirement in the maintenance schedule for all the paths to be strimmed back for 1 metre from the path edge, this is not happening.  

In July JA lodged a complaint that the Green Lane was becoming badly overgrown and it was then strimmed. 

In July a further request was made for the other paths to be strimmed back, since the Family Fun Day was fast approaching. The path in the main meadow was then trimmed and also a path mown around the perimeter and diagonally across the meadow. This was a new practice, but has been popular with the dog walkers and the meeting agreed to ask for this to be continued.

In August a complaint was registered about the Circular Path becoming very overgrown and this has not yet been strimmed.

JA will be meeting Tom Penn the BCC Area Client and Operational Co-ordinator South in November to have a walk around the Reserve and hopefully get a definitive maintenance arrangement for future years.


	JA

	4
	EVENTS

Family Fun Day – July 25th 2015.  We were very lucky with the weather.  After a very wet Friday (which had the benefit of topping up the pond which was low) we had a lovely sunny day, followed by a wet Sunday.  Well over 100 parents and children visited and were involved in insect sweeps, pond dipping and nature rambles. £25 was raised for FoCRLNR in donations and we are very grateful to the Bristol Natural History Consortium for providing the equipment, volunteers and experts .

Moth Walk – September 16th 2015.  This event was organised as part of the Green Capital initiative who paid for a moth expert to attend.  Unfortunately a very cool wet day meant we had to cancel the event.

Bramble Bash – November 28th 2015, 11am-3pm.  We are going to finish off de-brambling the hazel coppice patch just inside the Upper Slopes gate.  JA has booked tools for the day.  Please come along for whatever time you can spare, every bit helps.  Old clothes, stout footwear and some thick gloves needed.


	All

	5
	BRISTOL PARKS FORUM
JA attended the meeting on 10th October.  The main points of interest were the new byelaws.  These are being put out to local community groups and will be put before Council in December and hopefully enacted in the New Year.  See below.

	

	6
	BYELAWS
The new byelaws will apply to 212 parks and green spaces in the city.  CRLNR is one of them.  PCSOs and Council officers, but not police will enforce them.

The Byelaws fall into 3 groups and those that affect the Reserve are:

Activities not permitted.                         Activities permitted only in designated areas
Damage to structures or plants.             Fires.

Throwing of missiles.                                Horse riding.

Cycling in a dangerous manner.             Golf.

Motor vehicles driving on site.               Fishing.

Obstruction of officers.                            Model aircraft

Activities permitted only with consent.

Erection of structures.

Fires.

Excessive noise.

Culling or control of wildlife.

Archery.

Field sports.

Provision of services.

Aircraft, helicopters, balloons etc.

Camping.

Dog fouling/fly tipping do not appear above because they are already enforced under separate terms.

More info here: https://www2.bristol.gov.uk/committee/2015/sc/sc046/1016_9.pdf

	

	7
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIPS
JA attended March Brislington NP meeting and reported suspected drug dealing occurring in circular path area.  This seems to have ceased.

JA attended July Knowle NP meeting and registered complaints on maintenance regarding lack of strimming and Council vehicles driving across the meadow (this has now ceased)
	

	8
	S106 Monies
Becky Belfin, Bristol City Council, Nature Conservation Officer
As mentioned at the last meeting, Becky wants to know what we want to do with the remaining monies.  A list of options were given and these were circulated at the last meeting and also emailed to all listed Friends who were asked to make known their chosen options (or suggestions of their own)  JA tallied the results up (giving 3 points for first choice, 2 for second, 1 for third) and results were as follows
· 13 points…More wildflower plug planting (£700:  £150 for 1000 plug plants and £550 for 2 days TCV to plant them, or free if planted by Friends group)

· 5 points…More hazel planting (whips free from "One Tree Per Child", £275 per day for TVC or free if planted by Friends Group)
· 5 points…Informal seats (eg logs) (sculpture seats - up to £1300 - www.wildwoodcarving.co.uk)  [strong objections against registered by some Friends]
· 5 points…Bug/bee hotels (suggestion by some Friends)

· 4 points…Further interpretation/education materials (£5000 per board)
· 4 points…Bird/bat boxes (£20-40 each for good quality woodcrete boxes) [Hospital have offered by make boxes for us, free of charge.  Maybe add bee boxes?]
· 1 point…Scarifying meadows and adding yellow rattle .

· 1 point…Some woodland management to reduce non-natives and create some glades.

· 1 point…Fresh signage for dogs on leads in Upper Slopes area.
JA to forward these results to Becky
	NR
JA

	9
	INTERESTING SIGHTINGS ON THE RESERVE

Nothing to report


	

	9
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date of the next meeting is Tuesday 16th February 2016 at 6.30pm at Tesco Brislington, Callington Road.
Annual Litter Pick – Sunday March 16th 2016  from 11am to 3pm

	All

	11
	AOB
Historical research.  Esme Griffiths visited in August for a look around the reserve.  JA gave her a list of those who were happy to contribute and a copy of the Wildife Oasis booklet and a Reserve Leaflet.  Esme is now working full time for English Heritage, so may not have so much time available.
JA attended a second Weebly course on website design provided as part of the Parkhive initiative.  The old site is still up and running, but the new site still under design can be viewed here:

http://callingtonroadnaturereserve.weebly.com
Please feel free to make suggestions.

Terry Sims and JA have also posted photos on the Parkhive site.  Couple of example here:

http://bristolparkhive.tumblr.com/post/130810174727/jon-allen-autumn-in-callington-rd-local-nature
http://bristolparkhive.tumblr.com/post/124651695357/terry-sims-saw-this-beautiful-marbled-white-at
Anyone can add photos so if you’ve any good shots of the Reserve…..

Dogs on leads sign missing from Upper Slopes gateway.  JA to investigate replacement.

Further grants/monies.  CD pointed out that further CIL (Community Infrastucture Levy) money was available from a development on the Knowle estate.

NR pointed out that Tesco Local Community Scheme was also available for grants.

JA to investigate both these sources

JA is once again pursuing Callington Road Hospital about lighting affecting the Upper Slopes.  There has been no change to the two lights that are shining directly onto the Reserve and this is again becoming very evident as the leaves fall from shrubbery that was acting as a screen in the summer.

Dog mess signs could do with better location to deter persistent offenders.  Maybe on the gates?
	JA

JA

JA


The meeting closed approx 8pm.
CIRCULATION:
ALL MEMBERS

Hard copies to:

Frances and Ian



Peter and Mavis 

Pam Tanner
